

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday October 3, 2019, 7pm, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts

Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle - Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan - Vice Chair
James A. MacDonald 
Sarah E. MacDonald
Dimitria Sullivan

Mr. Guilfoyle called the Meeting to order at 7: pm

Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.

Mr. Guilfoyle welcomed Leon Goodwin, our new Town Manager.

Dedham Citizens – Open Discussion

None.

Official Swearing-In of Firefighters Paul Lyons, Paul Bouchard, Josh Stivaletta, and Jonathan Winslow     

Chief Spillane was present before the Board. 

Chief Spillane informed everyone that Paul Bouchard and Paul Lyons recently graduated from Mass. Fire Academy. Chief Spillane added that Josh Stivalettaa and Jonathan Winslow recently graduated from the Brookline Fire Academy.

Chief Spillane went on to detail some of the training these four new Firefighters went through. 

Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, swore in the Firefighters. 

Mr. MacDonald, Mr. Guilfoyle and Dr. Teehan made statements welcoming the new Firefighters and wished then all the best with their careers. The Selectmen warned the new Firefighters that the number one killer of Firefighters is cancer. The Selectmen continued, urging the young Firefighters to take precautions and be careful.

Josh Stivalletta introduced his family and thanked Chief Spillane and the Town of Dedham for giving him this opportunity to fulfill a lifelong dream.

Paul Bouchard stated that he appreciates the opportunity. Mr. Bouchard introduced his wife and added that he is looking forward to serving the Community.

Paul Lyons stated that he is here with his girlfriend and his family. Mr. Lyons. Informed all that he was born in Dedham and then thanked Chief Spillane for the opportunity.

Jonathan Winslow introduced his family and his girlfriend. Mr. Winslow stated that he is from Dedham originally and thanked Chief Spillane for the opportunity.

Dr. Teehan stated that the new Public Safety Building has a lot of Engineering Controls that are designed into that building to help keep the next generation of Firefighters safe.

Chief Spillane stated that they put so much time and effort into this new Public Safety Building. Specifically, on the Fire side, as Dr. Teehan mentioned. Chief Spillane described some of the other advancements the Firefighters will enjoy in the new building.

Public Hearing Re: Request for Change of Manager from John McGonigle to Kevin Marrow at P.F. Chang’s China Bistro, Inc. d/b/a P.F. Chang’s China Bistro, 410 Legacy Place

Attorney Andrew Upton representing PF Chang’s was present before the Board.

Attorney Upton introduced Kevin Marrow, the proposed Manager of record. Attorney Upton informed all that Mr. Merrill comes from a PF Chang’s located in Las Vegas.
Attorney Upton stated that he has been with PF Chang’s for 15 years and was the Manager of record in Las Vegas and has never had a compliance failure while he was the Manager record.

Mr. McDonald moved to close the Public Hearing; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Ms. Sullivan moved approval of Mr. Marrow as the new Manager of record for PF Chang’s Legacy Place; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________


Discussion & Vote Re: Request for Automatic Amusement Licenses at Showcase Cinemas de Lux Legacy Place, 670 Legacy Place

Shaun Judge, the Area Manager in Boston for National Amusements, was present before the Board.

Mr. Judge stated that there doing some renovations at the Cinema and one of the changes they would like to make is to have an Arcade area. Mr. judge added that they are requesting 14 Automatic Amusement Devices. Mr. Judge showed the Board a floor plan and a list of amusement devices they would like to install. Mr. Judge informed the Board that they have done similar work in other locations, with Lowell being the closest one to legacy..

Mr. MacDonald stated that he is questioning two of the games and suggested finding replacements for those games. 

Halo Fire Team & Target Bravo

Mr. MacDonald stated that he will not vote to approve those two games.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of: 

Superbike three
Superbike three
Air FX
Daytona three
Daytona three
Pac-Man arcade
Extreme Hoops
S Cube
Showtime 40” balls
Toy Soldier 30” Ducks
Sapphire Photo Booth
Showtime 40” Plush

Seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote Re: Approval of BOS Response to Gifford Law Center

Ms. MacDonald stated that this is follow-up from our last Meeting. Ms. MacDonald reminded the Board that when we had the listening session for the Firearms issue, we were presented with a letter from the Gifford’s Law Center, a National Policy and Advocacy Organization which works quite often with gun laws. The Gifford center had taken a position and spelled out there reading of law to suggest that the Selectmen consider using the law in the way that they outlined. Ms. MacDonald informed all that the letter was forwarded to Dedham Town Counsel for their immediate review and consideration. Ms. MacDonald added that Counsel put in writing their response to some of the points made in the Gifford Center. Namely, the difference between the laws that regulate an individual’s right to carry a Firearm and all those are framed and laws that outline the process by which the Police Chief approves or does not approve an application for gun sales. Ms. MacDonald continued, saying based on councils review and case law and some careful reading they responded and disagree with the Gifford’s Law Center suggestion that there was a root we could take.

Ms. MacDonald asked the Board to consider directing the Town Manager to send this response to Gifford’s to thank them for their experience and expertise.

Ms. MacDonald moved that the Board direct the Town Manager to put this in letter format and respond to the Gifford’s Law Center; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed all that the Town Planner, Jeremy Rosenberger, asked her to announce that on Tuesday, October 22 from 5 PM to 8 PM at the Dedham Middle School, the public is invited to an Open House to discuss mixed-use development and how the Planning Board is studying at the direction of the spring Town Meeting, how the Town of Dedham wants to continue to handle mixed-use. Ms. Baker continued, saying that this is an Open House and the public is welcome to come and offer their thoughts.

Ames Update

Ms. Baker stated that today, she and Leon attended the Executive Meeting over at the new Town Hall. Ms. Baker added that they met with Libby and Peter from T2 Architects to walk the building. Ms. Baker continued, saying that they were pleasantly surprised with the progress. Ms. Baker showed some pictures of different spots in the Ames Building and added comments for each picture.

Ms. Baker stated that after the Meeting she and Leon spoke with Paul DuRoss, the principal for CTA, and asked that they get together with Dedham’s Counsel and CTA’s Counsel to finalize a schedule that the Town can work with.

Mr. Goodwin stated that in the two weeks since he first saw the building, it’s a night and day difference.

Town Manager’s Report

· Mr. Goodwin stated that he is Very glad to be here in Dedham
· Mr. Goodwin and family have moved to Dedham.
· Spent time at Dedham Day
· Looking forward to getting up to speed and becoming a bigger part of the community

Action by the Board

Executive Session Minutes	: 

Jan 11, 2018
May 17, 2018
July 23, 2018
Oct 23, 2018
Nov 29, 2018
Feb 7, 2019

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, abstained; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, abstained; Mr. Guilfoyle, 
yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes

July 25, 2019
Aug 8, 2019
Aug 15, 2019

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, 
yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

License Extension

Holiday Inn – FYE Group
.
Saturday December 28, 2019
Liquor License - 12:30am – 2am
Entertainment – 12:30am – 3am              

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Sign Approval – Dedham Youth Hockey Promotional Signs
Various Locations
Until Jan 18, 2020

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Drainlayer License - Renewals

MJM Construction Corp., Inc.
1181Main Street
Brockton, MA 02301

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

RP Luttazi Construction
69 Main Street
Dover, MA 02030

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Gift Acceptance

From:	Friends of Dedham Civic Pride
To:	Dedham Trails
Amount:	$1190	

Ms. Sullivan moved approval; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Run

8th Annual Turkey Trot
Thanksgiving Morning (11-28-19)
8:30 am – Endicott Estate

Ms. MacDonald moved approval; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Old/New Business

Ms. MacDonald informed all that the MBTA has put up new signage and cutback the brush at the East Street Bridge. Ms. MacDonald added that there may be some more signage installed in the next few weeks.

Dr. Teehan stated that there is an Article at Fall Town Meeting and there are a couple things that he wanted to mention. Dr. Teehan informed all that one of the articles deals with Dedham’s Employee Pension Fund. Dr. Teehan added that he supports the Town Employees and he supports the Pension Fund but he has concerns about the way the fund has been managed the last couple years. Dr. Teehan stated that he thinks it’s likely that we will be asking Town Meeting to fund more money to the Pension Fund in the fall. Dr. Teehan added that he thinks the Retirement Board should come before this Board again to discuss some of the changes that they have made. 

Dr. Teehan stated that there is an article banning plastic bags in the hopes that people can get on Board with that. Dr. Teehan added that there is an article for the Striar project, and he hopes that people consider not only the price tag but what it will bring to the Town at the end of the day.

Ms. Baker reminded residents that this Saturday October 5 from 9 AM to 12 noon, at the Public Works yard, 55 River St. is the annual household hazardous waste collection day.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that the Dedham Country and Polo club had Fireworks at a wedding. Mr. MacDonald stated that what a lot of people don’t know is that a lot of Dedham country and Polo club is in the Town of Westwood. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that the Town of Westwood, through the Fire Department, authorized the use of Fireworks. Mr. MacDonald added that Dedham was not notified.

Ms. MacDonald moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday October 24, 2019. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on October 3, 2019, which minutes were approved on November 21, 2019.
																					
_________________________		Dennis J. Guilfoyle. – Chairman
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